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POMPEI COLLEGE, AIKALA 

ANNUAL REPORT 2016-17 

Honorable President of the Annual Day Celebration of the College, Rev. 

Fr. Victor  D’Mello the Correspondent of the College, our esteemed Chief 

guest Rev.Fr. John Alfred Barboza, our formar Principal and  Parish Priest 

, St. Pius X Church,Pius Nagar  Kundapur, Presidents of PTA & Alumni 

Mr. Maxim Pinto, and Mr. Swaraj Shetty, Principal of Pompei P.U. 

College, Mr. Mathew N.M , Rev. Fathers, Rev Sisters, Dear parents, 

invitees, colleagues and students, I am happy to present a brief report of 

the activities of the College for the year 2016-17. 

Saluting the Founder:  

The college was established in 1981 by Late. Rev. Fr. Bernard L Dsouza. 

I am sure he is enjoying the heavenly bliss and will bless us from haven.  

Management: 

The College is governed by the Catholic Board of Education, Mangalore, 

and locally managed by the governing body chaired by the Parish Priest 

of Kirem Church, Rev. Fr. Victor D’Mello,the Correspondent of the 

College.  

Courses offered: 

We offer three UG courses BA, B Com, BBA and one PG course MCom. 

We also offer add on courses in order to empower and make our students 

employable such as:  

1. E –Office, E-Finance and DTP 
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2. Soft Skills Course 

3. Beauty tips and Embroidery for women. 

4. Accountancy for Arts Students. 

5. English speaking course. 

6. Western music - key board classes. 

7. Mehendi and Embroidery. 

8. Crash Karate course to women for self safety. 

Highlights of the year 2016-17 

NAAC Accreditation 

Our college was assessed by NAAC pear team for accreditation and 

graded ‘A’ with 3.31 CGPA in the third cycle. The peer team was highly 

appreciative of all the stake holders for their contribution in quality 

sustenance. I join the college management to thank our staff both teaching 

and administrative, the students, and parent teacher and alumni 

associations for their support and effort in retaining the grade and 

enhancing the CGPA from 3.04 o 3.31. We place on record the tireless 

efforts of our teaching and administrative staff in ‘A’ grade accreditation 

by NAAC. 

New entrance arch and Garden: 

Our correspondent’s first wish was to give a new look to the campus and 

he did it by constructing the entrance arch and raising a small garden. We 

appreciate his initiative and remain thankful to him. 

 

Bus Stand: 
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It was a long standing necessity of the students and faculty to have a bus 

stand. The newly constructed bus stand is the generous contribution of 

Smt. Sulochana R. Shetty, the good neighbour of our college. The boards 

displayed around the bus stand and in the surroundings were sponsored 

by our PTA and Sri. Prathviraj Achar  Anugraha Jwellers   Kinnigoli. We 

remain greatfull to Mrs. Sulochana R. Shetty and her family for their 

generous contribution. We thank our PTA and Sri. Prathviraj Achar for 

sponsoring thedisplay boards in the surroundings in the bus stand, we also 

plays on record the efforts of  Sri Santhan D’souza the management 

committee member for his efforts in getting the sponsors for the bus stand 

and various boards displayed thereon.  

PTA’s contribution – Borewell  

The problem of derth of water on the campus was solved by our proved 

PTA by contributing to the expenses of sinking borewell and installing a 

pump for the same. We proposly thank our PTA for this significant 

contribution.  

Alumni’s contribution :Tiled flooring to all the staff rooms: 

College Alumni association took up the responsibility of laying off tiles 

to the floors of all the staff rooms and already paid a part of the total 

expenses and is willing to pay off the balance in the due course. We 

remain to greateful to our proved Alumni association for their concern to 

the institution.  

 

Roofing for the mid day meal beneficiaris: 
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Sri K Jagadish Holla in his late mother’s memory has contributed the 

roofing expenses of the roof created for the benefits of the mid day meal 

beneficiaries. We thank him for his generous contribution.  

UGC sponcerd National Seminar by college administrative staff:  

The college administrative staff organized national seminar on the theme 

“Inter personal skills and Health: A Strategy for enhancing administrative 

efficiency”. 130 delegates from different states attended the seminar. We 

place on record the tireless efforts of Sri Rocky G Lobo the office 

manager and his team as well as the teaching staff for their cooperative 

support and Sri Brian D’souza Proprietor of Advanced computer and 

communication service for his co sponsorship. 

Staff:  

The College has qualified and experienced 37 teaching staff and 14 

administrative staff. We appreciate their self less and committed service 

to the institution and look forward for the same. We pray our patroness 

Pompei Mother to bless all of them and their families. 

Mr. Joyson Miranda has joined the Dept. of Economics in the place Ms. 

Ranjitha, while we welcome Mr.Joyson Miranda we thank Mrs. Ranjitha 

or her services. Mrs. Shanthi D,souza Administrative Staff has left her 

service. We thank Mrs. Shanthi D’Souza for her service. 

Administrative staff: 

Sri Rocky G Lobo is office head and Superintendent. 13 staff serve with 

him ably. They carry on Admission, Examination, Scholarship, Salary 

and other student and staff related work. They serve both staff and 
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students with a human face. I compliment all our administrative staff for 

their service. 

Students’ Strength: 

There are 619 UG students, of them 222 are male and 397 are female, and 

356 PG Students of them 8 are male and 27 are female. The total students’ 

strength of the College is 654 during 2016-17. 

Results: 

The Results of May 2016 were: III B.A – 70.27%, III B.Com –75.64%, 

III B.B.M – 72%. I am aware that we have to improve results. In view of 

this both teacher and students are called upon to work hard and being 

better results. 

Departments 

All the departments hold seminars by students and they are encouraged 

to make power point presentations. Assignments are given to students and 

each department has its own unique academic programe. Guest lectures 

are arranged, field visits are organized. 

The faculty members are encouraged to attend workshops, seminars and 

conferences at university, state, national and international level. Some of 

our faculty has publications with ISSN as well as ISBN. I compliment all 

the department heads and faculty for their pursuit in academic excellence. 

Publication of the Staff 

 

 

Presentation of Papers by Staff 
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POST GRADUATE DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

PG department of Commerce is coordinated by Mr. Pradeep.  

The department has conducted several student centered activities and competitions 

and the department support and encourage students to participate in various 

management fests organized by other colleges. 

INTERNSHIP PROGRAMME: Internships are the best way for students to gain the 

work experience necessary to find a job after graduation. PG department of 

commerce organized internship programme  for M.com final students. M.com 

students were deputed to,   ‘Acumen Capital Market India Ltd’ Mangalore , ‘Bon, 

Masala and food products Industrial Estate Yeyyadi Mangalore and ‘Vijaya Bank’ 

Damaskatte for Internship programme. 

INDUSTRIAL VISIT:Department has organized Industrial visit to Associated Plastics 

Pvt Ltd Industrial area Baikampady Mangalore and Deccan Plast Industries, 

Mangalore. 

University Examination Results 

The second batch of M.com, has brought 100 percent result. Out of 33 students 12 

have passed with distinction and 18 students with first class. 

An inter-collegiate UG commerce and management fest “Prudentia-2017” was 

organized on February 23rd, 2017 by PG department of commerce. 

Quality Concerns: 

The College has an Internal Quality Assurance Cell. Prof. Thomas G.M 

is the coordinator.  
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IQAC Organized a one day Staff Enrichment Programme on “Effective Teaching – 

Learning Methods” on 9th July, 2016, and Prof. Rolphy Mascarenhas was the 

resource person. 

 Arranged a one day Orientation programme for the benefit of all the First 

year Degree students on the topic “Goal Setting” on the 26th July, 2016 and 

Mr. Rajendra Bhat Belman, the Jaycees National Trainer was the resource 

person. 

 Conducted the Half-yearly visit to the Departments and Cells during the fist 

week of October, 2016 to monitor the progress of their activities. 

 Collected and documented the consolidated Reports of the Departments and 

Cells from 2010-11 to 2014-15 in order to present the same during the 

NAAC Peer Team visit from 22nd to 24th August, 2016. 

 Arranged Mock Peer Team visits to all the Departments and Cells twice 

during the second week of August to monitor and strengthen them to 

effectively face the NAAC Peer Team visit. 

 Uploading of AQAR online report for the year 2015-16 is under progress. 

 We have a functional IQAC with a total number of 14 members.  IQAC units 

of other colleges visited us for consultation and guidance. Representatives 

from our unit visited other colleges as resource persons and imparted training 

in the process of NAAC documentation 

Career Guidance Counseling and Placement cell 2016-17 

…. 

Students’ Welfare Council 

Prof. Jagadish  Holla Hod Dept of Commerce is the student welfare 

officer. Two student representatives from each class constitute the 

students welfare council. The SWC met four times so far during this 

academic year to deliberate on different matters. It has taken keen interest 

in participating and organizing the following events 

1. Orientation programme  for newly elected SWC representatives by Student 

welfare officer 
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2. Orientation programme for all First year students on Goal Setting by National 

Jayces trainer Mr. Rjendra Bhat . This programme was sponsored by Lions Club 

Kinnigoly 

3. Freshers Day was organized in association with the Department of commerce 

4. Orientation programme on Stock Market for Final year students in association 

with career guidance cell. Prof Raghunandan was the resource person 

5. Orientation programme on Savings and investment pattern  for Final year 

students in association  with commerce Association .Prof  Radhakrishna Sharma 

was the resource person 

6.  A Mega event ,Pan Card Mela  was organized and about 200 students  

benefitted 

7. SWC representatives actively participated in the Brahat  Grama Swachatha  

Abhiyana on 2nd October.  

8. Pompei Day was observed in association with Cultural association 

NSS:  

NSS Unit of the College is headed by Ms. S Savitha Kumari as 

programme officer and assisted by Sri Vishwith Shetty as assistant 

programme officer. Sri Arun II Bcom A and Ms Venissa D’Souza II 

BCom A are unit leaders. The unit has successfully inculcated in the 

volunteers the spirit of service. Each volunteer has developed his/her 

personality through service. 

Besides the Shramadana on the campus and outside orientations to NSS 

volunteers, Some of the important activities conducted during the year 

2016 – 17 are 

1. Vanamahotsava in July 2016 

2. On 2nd October on the occasion of Gandhi Jayanthi and Swach Bharath 

Abhiyan. NSS volunteers participated in the cleanship programme and 



 

9 
 

collected plastic from Moorukaveri to Rajangana Kinnigoli as well as 

from Moorukaveri to damaskatte. We are greatfull to Mennabettu, 

Kinnigoli, and Aikala Panchayaths and all other organisations for their 

assistance and cooperation. 

3. NSS in association with the dept of Sociology conducted a socio 

economic sample survey of the NSS adopted Aikala Villege. Prof. 

Yogendra B directed the Survey. 

4. Annual special Camp of N.S.S unit of our college was held at Shri Laxmi 

Janardhana Maha Ganapathi   Temple, Elinje from 24-11-2016 to 18-11-2016. 

48 volunteers attended the camp. 

5. 35 NSS volunteers served at Alva’s Nudisiri held from 18-11-2016 to 20-11-

2016. 

6. Arun and Joyce Mascharenhas from II BCom A participated in NSS                                

Leadership Training camp, Kum. Sowmya Rao from III Bcom B attented 

Leadership Selection Camp held at Mangalore University. 

7. NSS in association with the cultural association organized meditation training 

programme for the volunteers. 

NCC: 

5 KAR/Naval Sub Unit National Cadet Corps was established in  Pompei 

College in June 1985. At present the sub unit is functioning under the 

guidance of Associate NCC Officer Lieutenant Purushothama K.V. This 

academic year our subunit is lead by Cadet Captain Sumith  Rebello III 

Bcom A, Po Cadets Prajwal III BBM. Vivekananda III BBM and Pavithra 

III Bcom. 

Participation in camps: 
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 Leading Cadet Sulaiman Ziad II Bcom B attended all India Nau 

Sainik camp at INS Kadamba, karwar from 06 October to 17 

October 2016. 

 International Yoga day celebrated in association with 5 Karnataka 

naval Unit Mangalore on 21st June 2016. 

 23 Cadets participated in Combined annual training camp held at 

Alva’s College Moodabidre from 18th September to 7th October 

2016. 

 Leading cadet Pavitra III Bcom A and L/C Heeralekha of A 

particiapated in Nau sainik Camp Ist and II Phase held Udupi from 

1st September 2016 to 25th September 2016. 

Important activities 

 Our subunit conducted Nature awareness Monsoon walk of around 16 

Kmts from Kaup to Hejamady on 28th August 2016. Total 45 students 

participated in this programme. 

 Our NCC unit conducted three days trekking expedition to Kumara 

Parvatha near Subrahmanya from 16th to 18th December 201. 28 cadets 

participated in this programme. 

 NCC cadets have taken Swatch Bharath oath on October 2nd 2016 and 

totally thee cleaning programmes have been conducted in this 

academic year. 

  Rigging, Semaphore, swimming, boat pulling and firing were 

conducted at mangalore, and also in the college campus with the 

assistance and guidance of 5 Kar Naval Unit Mangalore. 

 Celebrated Independence day and republic Day with respect, 

discipline and grandeur. 
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 College band team has given its service to MITE engineering college 

during its graduation day programme and sports day programme  

Physical Education Department: 

Our college provides ample opportunities for sports and games. Mr. 

James Oliver, Physical Education Director has taken much interest to 

raise the standard of sports in a very unique way. Mr. Deepak  Kumar III 

BCom-B & Miss Shwetha III BCom-A  are the sports secretaries. 

     Our college teams participated in the Mangalore University Inter collegiate 

competitions such as - Chess, Table Tennis, Volley Ball, Foot Ball, Throw Ball, 

Kabaddi, Cricket and Power Lifting. 

     - We organized Mangalore University Inter collegiate Udupi Zone Men Foot 
Ball Championship: 2016-17, on 23rd & 24th September 2016. 18 colleges 
participated in the competition. The Championship was inaugurated by Mr. 
Diwakar Chowta, President Aikala Grama panchayath and Rev. Fr. Victor 
D’Mello, the Correspondent of our  Blessed  the participants all well . During the 
Prize Distribution Function Mr. Ishwar Kateel, Chief Instructor, Goshin Ryu 
Indian Karate was the chief Guest.   

  - We are happy to state that Our Men Foot Ball Team Secured 4th Place in this 
tournament 

       - Department of Physical Education Organized Foot Ball, Volley Ball, Throw 

Ball & Tug Of War Competitions on the eve of Independence Day celebrations 

2016. 

     - The Annual Sports Day was held on 13th January 2017. It was inaugurated 

by Prof. Mathew NM Principal, Pompei PU College Thalipady and the closing 

Function was graced  by Mr. Swaraj Shetty President Alumni, Pompei College 

Aikala. 

       - Mr. Deepak Kumar III BCOM-B & Miss Reshma K II BCOM- A have become 

men and women  Individual Champions respectivly.  

.  

College Library:  

Library is the heart of the institution which forms the core of the academic activities. 

The stock of the books in the library has been considerably increased to cater to 
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intellectual needs of the faculty and the students. At present we have 23,897 books 

costing Rs.24,70,470.25.  During 2016-17 we have already added 1828 books worth 

of Rs. 3,45,241.00. 11 daily newspapers and 72 periodicals on different subjects are 

being subscribed  spending more than Rs.72,000.00.  Apart from overnight and 

weekly issues, 1260 books have been issued to 302 students under Book Bank 

Scheme this year. Our Alumni members and even outsiders also make use of our 

Library.  We have 9 computers in the library with broad band internet facility, 7 

computers exclusively for the staff and students, To make the library facility more 

user friendly to the members and to have the information of their choice, we have 

installed a Standard Digital\Library Software “Easylib” and computerized the 

library resources. In order to enrich the resources of the library we have registered 

our college with INFLIBNET for Online full text access  to e-journals and e-books 

under  N-LIST programme. For the benefit of the readers we have computerized 

printed catalogues of books apart from “OPAC” (Online Public Access Catalogues).  

We have separate library for the P.G. students which holds 593 books worth of      Rs. 

2,31,474.00 During 2015-16 we have added 37 books costing Rs. 13,866.00.  7 news 

papers and 13 periodicals are being subscribed for the P.G. Library spending more 

than Rs.27,000.00.  

Student Support: 

Scholarships: Rs. 167637 has been disbursed to 23 students in the form 

of different scholarships and Rs. 101772. is distributed to MCom students 

as fee concession……. 

Mid-day Meal Scheme is yet another student support programme. This 

scheme is well managed by Mr. Richard R Sequeira. The scheme runs out 

of midday meal fund and the contribution by staff members, Alumni, 

Parents and many well wishers. 80 Students benefit from the scheme. We 

are grateful to all the generous contributors.  
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Associations/Cells 

Associations and cells function to promote the co-curricular interest 

of the students. 

Commerce Association:  

Mr. Chandrakanth is the coordinator. 

The association organized the following activities 

1. A talk on “Share market” by Mr. Ragunanadhan was arranged to the final year 

B.Com students on 17-7-2016.  

2. On 26-8-2016 Final B.com students (Section A and B) were taken to the Sri Devi 

College of Engineering, Mangalore to witness the Exhibition on Students 

projects on innovative ideas. 

3. On 1-10-2016 A workshop on Saving and investment was organized to the final 

B.Com and M.com students. Prof. Radhakrishna Sharma was the resource 

person. 

Management Association: 

Mr. Richard Sequeira, is the coordinator. Dept of business management 

is conducting  various  competitions and activities for the students. Dept 

had conducted Fresher’s day celebration to welcome the 1st year BBA 

students. Dept has also conducted a guest lecture on cash less society and 

value education day in association with career guidance cell. The 

association has a plan to conduct management fest OASIS- 2017 in the 

month of March. 

Humanities Association: 

Humanities association functions under the guidance of Prof. 

Purushothama K V of economics Dept. The association guides, 

encourages and supports the BA students of the college, who are the 
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members of the association to take part in various co-curricular and 

extracurricular activities within the college and outside of the college.  

Language Association: 

Women’s Forum:  

Two third of the college students consist of women. Their association is 

women’s Forum. Dr.  Freeda D’Souza is the coordinator and Mrs Anitha 

Monis is assistant coordinator. Student representatives are Deekshitha 

Shetty –III B Com A, President, and Sharline D’sa -III B.Com B-Vice 

President, Jevita Pinto –III B.A –Secretary, Vanishree –III B.B.M-Vice 

secretary. 

In 2016-17 the forum offered Beautician course for women students in 

which 22 students participated. 

AICUF:  

Rev. Fr. Jayaprakash is the Coordinator.  

AICUF organizes Holly Mass in each term. Organized a two day retreat 

on 4th and 5thth of January. The unit prepared beautiful crib under the 

leadership of Sumith Rebello of III BCom A.   

Youth Red Cross: 

Mr. Yogindra B is the programme officer and conducted various activities 

like Swach Bharath Andolan and other activities in association with other 

organizations of the college. 

Prajna the Wall magazine and Providence the Annual Magazine : 

Under the direction and editorship of Mr.Nemichandra Gowda the wall 

magazine ‘Prajna’ and the annual magazine ‘Providence’ are published. 
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Both the magazines provide ample opportunities to students to write, 

draw and express their creative skills. 

Parent - Teacher Association: 

PTA is one of the pillars of Pompei College. The general body meeting 

of the PTA was held on21-1-2017. The new office beares were elected. 

At present Mr. Maxim Pinto is the Preident and Mr. Yogindra B, 

Associate Professor Dept of Sociology is the secretary, Mrs. Anitha 

Dsouza Joint Sectretary. Mr. Jagadisha Holla HOD Commerce is the Vice 

President and Mr. Rocky G Lobo is the treasurer. 

PTA has generously contributed to the water project of the college, 

midday meal scheme, and other activities of the college. We look forward 

for similar support for the development of the college from our PTA. 

Alumni Association:  

 Alumni association is yet another pillar of our college. 

Mr. Swaraj Shetty – President, Mr. Vishwith Shetty – Secretary, Mr. 

Denis R. Fernandes is the Treasurer. Alumni association has been 

contributing generously for various projects of the college. We are 

grateful to our alumni association.  

Conclusion: 

 It is time to thank God Almighty for his blessings and our patroness 

Mother Pompei for her intercessions to our Lord. I thank President of the 

Catholic Board of Education, Most Rev. Dr. A.P. D’Souza, Bishop of 

Mangalore Diocese, and Rev. Fr. Jerald D’Souza the Secretary of the 

Catholic Board of Education for reposing faith in me and their blessings. 
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I also thank Rev. Fr. Victor D’mello our Correspondent for his guidance 

and support. I am grateful to the College Management Committee, PTA 

and Alumni, Presidents and members for their support and appreciation. 

I thank all my colleagues both teaching and administrative for their 

committed service. I also acknowledge the goodwill extended towards our 

institution by the students, parishioners, director and staff of Concetta 

Hospital, Kinnigoly and the general public. 

                          Thank you one and all. 
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